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CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY * FRESNO

FRESNO, CALIFORNIA 93740
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OffiCf cl llu- I)|MI\
(20") 487 2 1�2

March 7, 1980

Mr. Ben H. Wolfenberger,
Executive Director

The International Fraternity
of Delta Sigma Pi

The Central Office
3030 South Campus Avenue

Oxford, Ohio '?5056

Dear Mr. Wolfenberger:

We, the Delta Sigma Fraternity in The School of Business and Administrative
Sciences at California State University, Fresno, voted unanimously on January 30,
1980, to seek a charter in The International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi.

Our organizational meeting took place on January 30 in the Business Building
at CSUF. Conducting the meet ing was Past Grand President Bill latum, accompanied by
Dr. Kelly Black (Fraternity Advisor) from Epsilon Theta Chapter, Dr. Paul Lange ,

Zeta Chapter, Dr. Gerald Johnston, Gamma Omega Chapter, and Hays Englehart and

Gerry Hubbell of Epsilon Phi Chapter. Seven student members were recruited by the
above faculty members to form a nucleus for our organization. The national slide

presentation was utilized.

We immediately began recruiting additional members by setting up a recruiting
table and through the display of posters throughout the Business Building. We
currently have forty active members. Delta Sigma Fraternity has met weekly since
our beginning at 7 P-m. Wednesday night in Room 200 of the Cafeteria.

Our first social function was held on Saturday, February 2, for the purpose of

getting to know each other. The function was a pizza feed following a short business
meeting. Our social was very successful with thirty-five of our members attending.
Faculty participation was very good also.

Our second business meeting was held on February 6 during which we elected
officers and conducted a planning session. Plans begun immediately for our profes
sional program, fund raising activities, and community service projects. The president
appointed committees for each of the specific projects and nominated committee chair
men to begin planning.

Our first professional activity was held on February 20 at 7:00 p.m.. Our guest
speaker for the evening was Mr. Larry Wages who serves as General Manager and secretary
of the Merchants Association of Fresno.



Mr. Ben H. Wolfenberger
Page 2

March 7, 1980

Fund raising activities have been planned with a car wash to be held on

Saturday, March 15, with tickets being made available for presale on the campus.
A bake sale is planned as well as a T-shirt sale during the month of March. A

raffle is planned for April with prizes which have already been donated by local
businesses.

A community service project is set for March 22 which consists of an "Ecology
Day." We intend to organize with a local Boy Scout troop and cleanup the roadway
leading to a local park.

Future plans include a professional presentation by the Volunteer Bureau of
Fresno. We are providing this service to all students in business, but will also

promote our Fraternity at that time.

We are very excited about the possibility of becoming a chapter of Delta Sigma
Pi. We are striving to conduct our meetings and activities according to those of a

chapter of Delta Sigma Pi. Hays Englebert has been a tremendous asset as he has
been in attendance at almost all our meetings and has been continually guiding us

toward professionalism.

Although our social functions have been few, we definitely feel we can provide
a good, well-rounded Professional Business Fraternity in our School. We will be

reporting to you regularly on our progress and look forward to starting our pledge
program in the very near future.

Si nee rely ,

Nicki DiLiddo, President
Delta Sigma Fraternity

ND:cr
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THE HISTORY OF THE DELTA SIGMA COLONY



The history of our colony dates back to March of 1979,

when Hays Englehart was visiting the Epsilon Phi Chapter

located at California State University, Sacramento. As an

alumni of their chapter. Hays discussed with its members the

possibility of starting a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi on the

campus of California State University, Fresno* The members of

Epsilon Phi were extremely excited with Hays* proposal and took

the first step toward its realisation by contacting Past Grand

President Bill Tatum for assistance.

Bill Tatum welcomed the challenge and in the months that

followed, contacted the Dean of the School of Business at CSU,

Fresno as well as alumni who were faculty at the University.

In November of 1979, s^ meeting was held at which time Bill Tatum

discussed with the Dean and faculty alumni, the future of Delta

Sigma Pi on their campus. In attendance of this meeting were

Dr. Gene Burton, Dean of the School of Business, Dr. Kelly Black,

Epsilon Theta, Dr. Paul Lange, Zeta Chapter, Dr. Gerald Johnston,

Gamma Omega and Hays Englehart. With the approval of the Dean,

the faculty members decided to proceed with colonization and

established their first priority as selecting a small group of

students who were each outstanding achievers and leaders of the

School of Business.

When the selection process was complete and each of the

students had been personally contacted, an organisational

meeting was scheduled. The meeting took place on January 30,

1990. During this meeting. Past Grand President Bill Tatum



discussed with the seven selected students the nature of Delta

Sigma Pi and the steps necessary to become a chapter. He also

utilized the national slide presentation to illustrate the

history and operations of Delta Sigma Pi.

During the next few days, we began recruiting additional

members and elected officers. The President appointed

cownittees to begin planning our professional program, fund

raising activities and community service projects. By the end

of February, we had already held our first professional

activity, scheduled various fund raising and community service

projects and were holding regularly scheduled business meetings

each week. We now had over thirty active members.

As of this date, we have held a car wash and a bake sale

as fund raising activities which collectively brought us over

$200, 00. We have continued in our professional program and have

a community service project scheduled to take place in a few

days. From a small group of seven students, we have grown to

over forty active CSU, Fresno Business students.

We are all very excited about the possibility of becoming

a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi and are striving to conduct our

meetings and activities according to those of a chapter of Delta

Sigma Pi.



international fraternity of
delta Sigma pi

the centf<3.l office
33o south campus avenue

oxford. Ohio 45o56
C5i3)5q3-4i89

miCHnELJ.TILLfiR
assistant executive director

September lit, 19Y9

Mr. William W. Tatujri, Jr.
3001 N. Ki Macero Drive

Kl Mai-eru, Ca l,ll'uj-ii 1 a y'^biU

Dear Bill :

We have checked the list of faculty at C . S. U. -Fresno and it appears that there are

five Deltasigs. They are:

David C. Anderson Kappa Chapter ,y932F

Kelly J. Black Epsilon Theta Chapter #276F

Gerald L. Johnston Gamma Omega Chapter #250

Paul M. Lang Zeta Chapter #6l6

Louis D. Volpp Upsilon Chapter #Ui6F

Naturally, it is impossible to tell if the individual listed on our records is the
same person serving on the faculty. This is especially true in the cases of
Johnston and Lanfj who were not facuJ. ty members at the time of initiation.

I hope tliat this information will help.

Fraternally yours.

Assistant Executive Director

I4JT : pas
cc: Joe U. [,uomis

>-



international fraternity of
deltaSigma pi
3001 N. EL MACERO DR. WILLIAM WEST TATUM, JR.
EL MACERO, CALIF. 95618 PAST GRAND PRESIDENT

GRAND PRESIDENT 1975-1979 DIRECTOR OF ALUMNI ACTIVITIES 1971-1975

February 6, 1980

TO THE STUDENTS AND FACULTY OF THE SCHOOL OF BUSINESS AND ADMINISTRATIVE
SCIENCES:

DELTA SIGMA PI, The Professional Business Fraternity, is coming to CALIFORNIA
SIATt UNIVERSITY FRESNO !!!!

The groundwork has been laid by our five (5) Deltasig faculty members, with
a group of students from your campus who will serve as a nucleus to recruit
the approximately 45 members which will make up our colony.

You, the student of business, may join and immediately become active in our
fraternal organization. Not many students have the distinction of being a

founder and participating in the activities surrounding the birth of a chapter
of our organization in the School of Business. In November 1975, Delta Sigma
Pi was the 1st of the professional business fraternities to become coeducational.

MEMBERSHIP IN DELTA SIGMA PI IS OPEN TO EVERYONE WHO IS ACTIVELY PURSUING A
MAJOR IN THE COLLEGE OF BUSINESS ADMINISTRATION.

DELTA SIGMA PI, long recognized as the leader of the professional business
fraternities, has a membership in excess of 100,000, with 187 chapters located
on almost every campus where there is a School of Business.

DELTA SIGMA PI has 45 active alumni clubs, located in major cities, where our
alumni assist our local chapters.

DELTA SIGMA PI is organized to foster the study of business in the classroom and
in the outside world of business while you are still a student. YOU are now

able to enhance your career, personality and future, by helping other students
bring Delta Sigma Pi to your campus. The key to success in business is involvement
and there is no better place to begin than in DELTA SIGMA PI.

LOOK FOR US!! We are the people at the recruiting table with the purple and gold
banner. Our table will be located in the Business Building; please drop by and
discuss the possibility of becoming a member.

Sincerely,

lliam W. Tatum, Jr.
'Past Grand President

THE PROFESSIONAL BUSINESS FRATERNITY



OUR ACTIVITIES



We, the Delta Sigma Pi Fraternity in The School of Business

and Administrative Sciences, at California State University,

Fresno, had our first meeting on January 30, I98O. Our

organizational meeting took place in the Business Building at

CSU, Fresno. Conducting the meeting was Past Grand National

President Bill Tatum, accompanied by Dr. Kelly Black, Faculty

Advisor, from the Epsilon Theta Chapter, Dr. Gerald Johnston

from the Gamma Omega Chapter, Hays Englehart and Gerry Hubbell

of Epsilon Phi Chapter. Seven students were recruited by the

above faculty to form the nucleus for our organization. The

national slide show was presented and Bill Tatum started the

enthusiasm rolling.

We immediately began recruiting additional members ^y setting
up a recruiting table and through the display of posters

throughout the Business Building. At this time we began meeting

every Wednesday night at 7tOO pm in Cafeteria 200.

Our first social function was held on Saturday, February 2,

1980 for the purpose of getting to know each other. The function

was a pizza and beer party at Shakeys Pizza. It was very

successful, everyone had a good time and 35 members attended.

Our second business meeting was held on February 6, during

which we elected officers and conducted a planning session.

Plans began immediately for our professional program, fund raising

activities and community service programs. The President

appointed committees for each of the specific projects and

nominated coramittee chairmen to begin planning.



Our first professional activity was held on February 20

at 7 1 00 pm in Cafeteria 200. Our guest speaker for the evening

was Mr. Larry Wages who serves as General Manager of the Fresno

Merchants Association.

Business meetings were conducted on February 2? and March

5 at their usual time. In addition to these business meetings,

the Executive Council, headed by President Nicki DiLiddo met

weekly on Monday mornings at 6*30 am at Denney's Restaurant.

These have been very beneficial to our organization and have

been very successful.

On Wednesday, March 12 at 7iOO pm, we had our second

professional activity. Charlie Simpson, regional director

of the Southland Corporation, spoke to an audience of 33 about

Franchising Operations. The discussion was very interesting and

many questions were asked by the members present.

On Friday, March 14, our first fundraiser took place. In

the previous week members, under the organization of Mark

Wininger, Vice President of Fundraising, sold cakes and pies to

students and faculty members for $5.00 each. On Friday the

cakes and pies were delivered and a profit of $130.00 was earned.

Our second fundraiser was held the following day, March 15.

at Nick DiLiddo 's Shell Service, consisting of a car wash. About

25 members participated in shifts frora 10am to 3pai and approximately

$125.00 was made at $2.00 per car. The event was also social

and promoted brotherhood in that we all had to work together as

a team and had lots of fun doing it I



Vice President of Professional Activities, Bill Wiggs, was

responsible for yet another professional program on Wednesday

March 19� Benjie Archuleta, a local 7/11 franchise owner,

gave a response from the other side. It was followed by a

general business meeting.

Our coramunity service project was a great success. In

cooperation with a local Boy Scout Troup, a Highway Beautification

Day was held. We cleaned approximately 2^ miles of roadway

between a local park and a dump. Services were donated by the

dump for free dumping privileges in return for the cleanup of

their road. The project began at 9 am and was completed at

12*30 pni� after fifteen trips to the dump. At 1 pm, a picnic

was held at the park. �. .Everyone had a great time eating,

relaxing, enjoying the sun and playing softball.

On Wednesday, March 26, our first goal was met. Skip

Loomis officiated our Pledge Pinning Ceremony to the International

Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi. 36 members were pinned, our

faculty was present. After our pinning we celebrated at Shakeys

Pizza. Our first goal had been met and we showed the entire

student body that the Delta Sigma Pi Fraternity means Business!



OUR PROFESS I01\AL ACTIVITIES

Our first speaker was

Mr. Larry Wages,
General Manager of the
Fresno Merchants
Association. He is
shown here with
William Wiggs (at
right) presenting him
with a certificate of
Appreciation

Our second speaker
was Mr. Charlie
Simpson, Regional
Manager of the
Southland Corp.,
(7-11 Food Stores)



FUNDRAISING AND COMMUNITY SERVICE

Our first fund
raiser was a

pre-sold cake
and pie sale.
Hays Englehart
delivers the
first cake to
Nicki DiLiddo
who pays Mark
Wininger for a

delicious home
made cake

A Huge success
was our Trash -
athon...a clean
up of a local
roadway in North
west Fresno

15 truck loads
of trash was

dumped at a

local dump



SOCIAL

Here at Shakeys,
Nicki DiLiddo
celebrates
following our

Pinning Ceremony

Paul Williams
barbeques hamburgers
at the picnic
following our

Trashathon

Members anxiously
wait in line for
those delicious
quarter pounders
at the picnic



DELTA SIGMA PI

CALENDAR OF EVENTS-SPRIN�5, 1980

WEDNESDAY, WRCH U

7:00p.m. Professional Activiity: Charlie Simpson, of the Southland

Corporation (7-11} v/lll discuss franchislrsn operations.

8:00p.m. Business Heating

FRIDAY, MARCH 14

Fundraising Activity: Presold Cake and Pie Sale

SATURDAY > MARCH 15

10:00a.m. Fundraising Activity: Car Wash; Di Liddo Shell Station,

First and Shields Avenues.

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 19

7:00 p.m. Professional Activity- - A Respos^se from a Franchisee - -

Benjamin Archuleta, Seven-Eleven store operator

8:00 p.m. Business Meeting

SATURDAY, MARCH 22

9:00 a.m. Community Service Project - - Hlqhv/ay Beautification, In

cooperation with Boy Scouts, l^eet at south entrance to

Woodward Park. After the work project, there will be lunch

and qames In the park (bring $?..00 to cover you and a Scout)

WEDNESDAY, MARCH 26

Time to be announced: PLEDGE PINNING CEREMONY



DELTASIG COLONY
OF

DELTA SIGMA PI

BALANCE SHEET
MARCH 26, 1980

Assets

Cash $ 411.90
Member Receivables 22.00
Delta Sigma Pi Shirt Inventory 45.00
Total Assets $ 478.90

Liabilities and Members Equity

Liabilities

Delta Sigma Pi Shirts Payable ^ 101.00
Total Liabilities jj 101.00

Members Equity

Members Equity $ 377.90

Total Liabilities & Members Equity $ 478.90



THE HISTORY OF
CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO



The University is located at Cedar and Shaw Avenues in the

northeast section of the City of Fresno. It is the sixth

oldest in the California State University and Colleges system.

It began with the establishment of the first junior college in

California in I9IO and a state normal school in I9II. In 1921

the combined schools became Fresno State Teachers College^

authorized to offer a four-year program and grant the Bachelor

of Arts degree in teaching. In 1935t by act of the Legislature,

the official designation became Fresno State College. A variety

of degree programs in addition to those related to the teaching

credential were authorized at that time. The first Masters

degree was offered in 19^9* Today it is offered in 37 fields

of study. The options offered in the School of Business for

degree are: Accounting, Agribusiness, Business Economics,

Computer Applications & Systems, Finance, General Administration,

Health Care Management, Insurance, Legal Environment of Business,

Marketing, Office Adrainistration, Personnel & Industrial

Relations, Quantitative Analysis, Real Estate & Urban Land

Economics, and Transportation & Physical Distribution Management.

Fresno State College (now California State University, Fresno)

in 1911 had an enrollment of 150 students; most of whom were

women. By 1940 the enrollment had increased to 2,000 students,

by 1964 to 7,000. In the spring of I98O, 14,316 students were

registered, with 2,631 being in the School of Business.



HISTORY OF THE SCHOOL OF BUSINESS

CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO

Education for business at CSU, Fresno dates from 1926, when the first

courses were given in the Social Science Department. A year later, the

Commerce Department was organized and, in 1928, Fresno State Teachers

College was authorized to confer a Bachvilor of Arts degree in Commerce

with a special secondary school teaching credential. In 1936, the

State Legislature recognized a de facto situation by changing the function

of the College from teacher education to that of a four-year liberal

arts college, and deleting "Teachers" from the name.

Thename of the Department was changed to Business in 1949 and, in 1951,

the Department became the Division of Business, one of twelve instructional

divisions in the College. The Division of Business was admitted to mem

bership in the American Association of Collegiate^ Schools of Business in

1959. During the 1964-65 academic year, the name was changed to the

School of Business.

Graduate courses, with no degree, were first authorized in 1945. The

Master of Arts degree in Business was approved in 1951, and the authority

to grant the Master of Science degree was received in 1957. The Master

of Business Administration program was approved by the California State

College Trustees in 1963.



OUR CAMPUS



California State University, Fresno is a diverse, multi

service institution serving more than 15,000 on-campus students.

The students come from 37 states and 63 foreign countries. Now

offering more than 2,000 courses through its 10 schools, there

are 92 undergraduate and 37 master degrees offered. Fully

accredited, CSU, Fresno has the second highest number of

nationally accredited departmental and professional programs

araong the 19 campuses of the California State University and

Colleges system.

In a setting of colorful trees, shrubbery, flowers, and

lawns, the main campus of 220 acres has more than 45 buildings.

CSU, Fresno is an official Arboretum 1 there are more than 4,000

trees representing 85 different species. An additional 3^

structures are on the 1,190 acre University Farmt which is

considered one of the most modern and best equipped agricultural

plants in the west.

Beginning as the first junior college in California and

now the sisth oldest in the State University system, CSUF

continues to grow. A $9,000,000 Science Building is the newest

structure on campus. Scheduled for completion in I98O are the

new $6,234,000 stadium which will seat 30,000 fans and a

$5,250,000 addition of 90,000 square feet to the library.

j^ tree-lined amphitheater accommodates commencements,

convocation, and other large assemblages and provides an out

door setting for numerous programs and gatherings during the

year. A centrally located memorial court, benches, and fountain

are favorite spots for relaxation. The adjacent free speech



area and college union are centers of student life and activity.

A Center for Information Processing is available to serve

all information processing and computation needs of the

university. The laboratories provide timesharing terminals,

keypunches, sorters* and consultants are available in the

Instructional Laboratories to give assistance in the use of

facilities and computer programming.



OUR LIBRARY

Open 83 hours a week, the library is housed in a building

completed in I965. A new addition of 90,000 square feet is due

to be completed in 198O. It's resources include 575*000

cataloged volumes, 220,000 government publications, 23,000

pamphlets, 80,000 maps, 26,000 pictures and prints, and over

3,700 periodicals that are received on subscription. The music

library has over 40,000 phonodiscs and tapes. Professional

librarians are available to assist students in their use of

library materials.



OUR CAMPUS

Our new billboard
at the northwest
entrance to the
campus

The Kennell
Bookstore on

campus



This is the Joyal
Adra inistration
Building. It is
located on Maple
Avenue

The fountain as
seen at night by
CSUF students



NEW CONSTRUCTION

This is the new

Conley Art
^1Building. It is
located on Maple

IAvenue

Also located
on Maple is
the new Sciencel
Building. It
was completed
last year

't 3-^ r,

^

Still under
construction is
the California
Bowl, the new

stadium located
adjacent to the
CSUF campus.
Completion is
set for 1980



CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO
IS ACCREDITED BY

The California State Board of Education

The Western Association of Schools and Colleges

The National Council for Accreditation of Teacher
Education

IS A MEMBER OF

The Western Association of Graduate Schools

The Council of Graduate Schools in the United
States

The American Association of Colleges for Teacher
Education

THE SCHOOL OF BUSINESS
IS A MHflBER OF AND ACCREDITED BY

The American Assembly of Collegiate Schools of

Business



CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO
SCHOOL OF BUSINESS

AND ADMINISTRATIVE SCIENCES

Gene Burton.�.....<

Allen M. Agnew....,

Gerald 0. Johnston,

Joan G. Schroeder..

Clayton R. Tidyman

Paul M. Lange

John H. Kruger, Jr

Berle Haggblade...

Interim Dean

Assistant Dean

Director, Bureau of
Business Research
And Service

Director, Graduate
Program

Chairmar;, Accounting
And Quantitative
Studies

�Chairman, Finance
And Industry

.Chairman, Management
And Marketing

.Office Adrainistration
Chairman



CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, FRESNO
SCHOOL OF BUSINESS

AND ADMINISTRATIVE SCIENCES

STUDENT ORGANIZATIONS
INTRA BUSINESS COUNCIL

Alpha Kappa Psi

Beta Alpha Psi

Beta Gamma Sigma

Chicano Business Students Association

Phi Chi Theta

Pi Sigma Epsilon

Sigma Iota Epsilon



OUR MEMBERS



STUDENTS MMBERSHIP LIST

;ufino Arbas, Jr.
80 Sequoia Hall
resno, CA 93710

aul Cunningham
717 Kenmore Dr.
resno , CA

arshall DenHartog
163 N, Armstrong
lovis, CA 93612

icki DiLiddo
346 N, Millbrook
resno, CA 93711

ohn Donati
920 N. Backer #17-215
resno, CA 93728

Lchael Fleming
m N. Cedar #103
resno, CA 93726

irk Ford
)1 W. Ninth #103
Lovis, CA 93612

lith Gibson
11^ N, Teilman
�esno, CA 93711

loffrey Herbst
?6 E. Alamos #125
�esno, CA 93710

uglas Hudson
27 E. Sierra Madre
esno, CA 93726

rol Ann Jacobi
0. Box 11292
esno, CA 93772

ristopher Johnson
3 E, Yale
Bsno, CA 93704

la Jolly
*? N, Millbrook
Jsno, CA 93710

r Kimball
1 E. San Jose #259
5sno, CA 93710

Armando Marquez
^751 N. Cedar #108
Fresno, CA 93726

Manuel Mattos
376 Commons Hall
Fresno, CA 937^0

Desi Menendez
Cedar/Shaw
Fresno, CA 937^0

Mark Mitchell
522 �. Sussex
Fresno, CA 93704

Stephen Movius
4909 N. Backer #B4-102
Fresno, CA 93726

Albert Movsesian
27^ W. Sierra
Fresno, CA 93704

Daniel Owens
5123 N. Ninth #204
Fresno, CA 93710

Cheryl Ramos
Aspen Hall #202A
Fresno, CA 937^0

Paul Ritter
4733 N, Cedar #103
Fresno, CA 93726

Christopher Robinson
6132 E, Lowe
Fresno, CA 93727

Mark Ruble
5656 N. Blosser
Fresno, CA 93711

David Shavel
RA8 Birch Hall
Fresno, CA 937^0

Kathy Sodergren
344B Sycamore
Fresno, CA 937^0

Debra Seller
695 W. Santa Ana #113
Fresno, CA

Reynaldo Velasco
392 Sequoia Hall
Fresno, CA 937^0

Wendy Watson
3326 E. Griffith Way
Fresno, CA

William Wiggs
2777 W. Ashlan #129
Fresno, CA 93705

Paul Williams
395B Sequoia Hall
Fresno, CA 937^0

Mark Wininger
2592 E. Los Altos
Fresno, CA 93710

Brad Wong
4751 N. Cedar #108
Fresno, CA 93726

Hays Englehart, Alumni
1132 E. Sussex
Fresno , CA

FACULTY I

Kelly Black
Katherine Cole
Jerry Johnston
Paul Lange
Connie Pehrson
Louis Volpp

Dave Johnson
5125 N, Ninth #103
Fresno, CA 93710



RUFINO ARBAS

Rufino is a resident of Santa
Clara, Calif. He was born in
the Phillipines and is 20 years
old. He is a Sophomore majoring
in Business Administration. His
career goal is to become a

corporate lawyer. At CSUF, he is
involved in the Filipino Club,

PAUL CUNNINGHAM

Paul, 21, is a resident of Casto

Valley, Calif. He is a Senior,
majoring in Accounting. His
hobbies include weight lifting.

Marshall DenHartog

Marshall is a Junior at CSUF.
His major is Accounting and

Computers. He is 19 years old
and a resident of Clovis, Calif.
He is a member of Phi Mu Alpha,
Beta Gamma Sigma and the

University Presbyterian Church.



NICKI DILIDDO, President

Nicki is a resident of Fresno
and is 20 years old. She is a

Junior and is a Health Care

Management major. Her career

goals include management of
health care facilities, either
on the state or local level.
She is a member of Kappa Kappa
Gamma, Delta Upsilon and the
Intramural Sports Program.

JOHN DONATI

John is 20 years old and a

resident of Lodi, Calif.
He is a Marketing major, a

Junior and likes to snow

ski, backpack, play basket

ball, softball and tennis.
He is employed as a salesman
for J.C. Penneys and hopes
to own his own business

MICHAEL FLEMING

Mike is a Senior. He is to

graduate in December of I98O.
His major is Marketing. He

is a resident of Modesto, Calif.

He enjoys all sports and outdoor

activities and is employed by
CSUF in the Athletic Business

Manager's Office. His G.P.A. is

3,76 and he is a member of Beta

Gamma Sigma and Phi Kappa Phi.



MARK FORD

Mark is a resident of
Porterville, Calif. He is

a Junior this year majoring
in Legal Environment of
Business, He is 21 years
old.

KEITH GIBSON

Keith is 20 years old and a

Junior majoring in General
Business Administration.
He is a resident of Fresno,

Calif., and enjoys skiing,
backpacking and logic for

argument. He is a representative
for the Interfraternity Council
and is an active member of Sigma

Alpha Epsilon.

GEOFFREY HERBST

A resident of Madera. Calif..

Geoffrey is 20 years old and

a Sophomore majoring in

General Business. He is a

member of Kappa Sigma and

wishes to enter the retail

management field after

graduation.



DOUGLAS HUDSON

Douglas is 20 and a Junior
majoring in Accounting. He
is a resident of Porterville,
Calif., and since his father
is a Lt, Col, in the Air Force,
he has lived all over the U.S.
and 3i years in Japan, His goal
is to become a lawyer after
graduation.

CAROL JACOBI, Secretary

Carol is 24 years old and is a
Freshman majoring in Legal
Environment, She is a resident
of Fresno, Calif., and is
employed at The Fresno Bee
doing legal and classified
advertising.

CHRISTOPHER JOHNS ON

Chris is 31 and a Senior
majoring in Accounting. He
is a resident of Fresno and

enjoys photography and his
family. His goal is to
become a partner in a C.P.A*
firm. He is presently self-

employed.



DAVID JOHNSON

David was born in Canada and
is a resident of Los Angeles,
Calif. He is a Senior majoring
in Management. Upon graduation
he hopes to be employed in a
related field. He is 21 years
old and a member of Blue Key,
Sigma Alpha Epsilon, Phi Kappa
Phi, the CSUF football team,
and is a PCAA Scholar Athlete,
and on the Dean's List.

DANA JOLLY

A Sophomore majoring in
Management, Dana is 19 and a

resident of Shaver Lake, Calif.
She is a member of Kappa Kappa
Gamma Sorority where she has
held the offices of Pledge Class
Secretary,Active Member Assistant
Treasurer and Assistant House

Manager. She is currently the
Marshall. Her goal is to become
a leader in the business world.

JAY KIMBALL

Jay is a Junior majoring in
Real Estate. He is 20 years
old and a resident of San

Jose, Calif. His goal is to

enter the field of real estate.
He enjoys snow and water skiing,
and motorcycle riding.



ARMANDO MARQUEZ

Armando is 21 and a resident
of Porterville, Calif. He is
a Junior majoring in General
Administration. He is employed
in the family restaurant. His
goal is **to expend my knowledge
of the business environment
through the proper education".

MANUEL MATTOS

Manuel is 21 and a Junior.
His major is Legal Environment.
He is a member of the Outdoor
Recreation Club and is active
in various residence hall
activities. He is a resident of
Hanford, Calif., and hopes to
attend law school after graduation.

DESI MENENDEZ

A Junior majoring in General
Business Administration, Desi

hopes to obtain an executive
management role promoting
public relations. He is a

Senior and is 21 year old.



MARK MITCHELL

Mark is a 20 year old Junior
majoring in Accounting. His

goal is to manage the finance
department of a large corporation.
His activities include Si@na Alpha
Epsilon and Blue Key National
Honor Fraternity. He enjoys
traveling, people and outdoor
sports.

STEPHEN MOVIUS

Stephen is a resident of
Porterville, Calif. He is a

Senior majoring in General
Business Adrainistration. He
would like to enter a top
graduate program and then get
into a management position in
a large corporation. He likes
to ski whenever possible.

ALBERT MOVSESIAN

Albert was born in Chicago and

is a resident of Fresno. He is

a Senior majoring in Accounting
and Personnel Management. He

is currently employed as a

tax preparer. He has a 30 GfA

and is a member of DeMolay, Jr.
Branch of Masons and enjoys
playing the organ.



DANIEL OWENS

Daniel, 22, is a Junior
majoring in General Business
Administration, He is a

resident of Modesto and is
a member of Sigma Alpha Epsilon.
He is considering a career in
the field of real estate.

CHERYL RAMOS

18 year old Cheryl was born
in the Philippines and is
now a resident of Mountain
View, Calif. She is majoring
in Accounting. She is a Freshman
and would like to get a MBA degree
or be a CPA. She is a member of

the Filipino Club at CSUF.

PAUL RITTER

A resident of Tracy, Calif�.

Paul is a Junior majoring in

Finance. He enjoys music and

plays the guitar. His goal is
to purchase an Insurance/Real
Estate office in Tracy and

also to become a professional
musician.



CHRISTOPHER ROBINSON

Chris is a 21 year old Junior
majoring in Accounting, His
future goal is to become a

CPA. He is presently employed
in the accounting department
of Gottschalks. He is a member
of Delta Upsilon.

MARK RUBLE

Mark has a GPA of 3.6 and is
a Junior majoring in Management.
His goal is to be a Wildlife
Manager. He enjoys water polo,
basketball, football, hunting and

fishing.

DAVID SHAVEL

A resident of Millbrae, Calif.,
David is a Junior, 21 and

majoring in Accounting, He has

a GPA of 3.79. He is a member of

the Research Committee of -the

Inter-Business Council, the Fresno

State Intercollegiate Business Policy
Games Conference Competition Team

and a Dormitory Resident Advisor.

His goal is to work m a banking

environment �



KATHY SODERGREN

At 21, Kathy is a Junior majoring
in Marketing, She is a resident
of Sunnyvale, Calif and is employed
as Station Secretary for PSA. She
plans to continue at CSUF and
receive her BS degree and hopes to
enter the Marketing/Management
Program with PSA. She loves to
travel, act, sing and play the
piano.

DEBRA SOLLER

Debbie was born in Fort Knox^
Kentucky and is now a resident
of Northridge, Calif. She is
22 and a Management major.
She is a Senior and is the
President of the Inter-Business
Council and a member of the

Budget Committee. She enjoys
skiing, boating and tennis. Her

goal is to become an airport
manager.

REYNALDO VELASCO

Rey is 21 and a Senior majoring
in Accounting. He was born in

the Philippines and now resides

in Delano. He is a member of the

Filipino Club and enjoys singing,

playing the guitar, basketball
and meeting new people. He hopes
to become a CPA.



WENDY WATSON

Wendy is a Junior majoring in
General Administration. She
also has a minor in commercial
art. She plans to combine them
by aiming toward advertising
and ultimately rising in the
fashion industry.

WILLIAM WIGGS
Vice President Professional Activities

Bill is 24 years old and a Junior
majoring in Computer Systems ajnd

Applications. He maintains a 3.5
GPA and is currently on the Inter-
Business Council's Honor List. His
career goals are to become a computer
programmer and eventually a systems
analyst.

PAUL WILLIAMS
Senior Vice President

Paul is 20 years old and is

a Junior this year majoring
in Management. He was born

in Fort Worth, Texas and is

now a resident of Trinidad,
Calif.



MARK WININGER
Vice President of Fundraising

Mark is 28 years old and a Junior

majoring in Computer Applications
with a math minor. He and his wife
have an 18 month old daughter. He

hopes to someday teach Computer
Science to high school students.
He has been a member of the Board
of Directors for the College Student

Union, member of the Board of

Directors for California, Utah and

Hawaii International Assoc, of College
Unions, on the University Budget
Committee and first President and

charter member of a student law club.

feRADLEY WONG

Brad is a 21 year old resident
of Porterville, Calif. He is a

Junior majoring in Marketing.
He is a part time manager of

his parent's supermarket. His

goal is to attain a necessary

education to aid in a career.



Kelly Black
Faculty Advisor

Kelly graduated from Brigham
Young University in 1958 with a

B.S, Degree in Business. He then
went on to the University of

Southern California where he earned
a masters and eventuall a P.H.D.
in Economics.

He has served as the Vice Chair
man of S.M.E. with the Boy Scouts of

America, held many staff positions,
and currently sits on the Executive
Board of B.S,A.

His affiiiaticn with Delta Sigma
pi is from Chico State where he

watj initiated as a faculty member.



R. HAYS ENGLEHART, Alumni

Hays graduated December, 1978
from Cal State Sacramento with
a B.S. Degree. He is an alumni
in Epsilon Phi. He is employed
as Director of Operations for
Labeco Harvesters, Inc. He is
married with one child. He enjoys
boating, fishing, golf and wood
working. His interest lies in
Inventory Control Analysis.

GERALD JOHNSTON, Faculty

Jerry is the Director of Business
Research and Service at California
State University, Fresno. He was

a 1968 graduate of Kent State

University with a M.B.A., Arizona
State University in I96I with a

B.S., and he is a CPA licensed in

Arizona, Ohio and California. He

is a life member of Delta Sigma
Pi, Gamma Q�ega Chapter, Arizona
State.

KATHERINE COLE, Faculty

Katherine was born in Atlanta, GA

and attended Columbia College in

Columbia, South Carolina and

North Texas State University m

Denten, Texas, She is a member of

the American Marketing Association.



CONSTANCE PEHRSON, Faculty

Connie was born in Los Angeles,
Calif. , and attended California
State University, Chico where
she took pre-pharmacy work. She
graduated from the USC School
of Pharmacy in June I967 with a
Doctor of Pharmacy Degree. She
graduated from CSU, Fresno in
May 1978 with a MBA Degree.
Currently she is full time faculty
in Accounting and Quantitative
Studies while a continuing student
in advanced accounting classes.
She is a member of Beta Gamma
Sigma, Sigma Iota Epsilon and Beta
Alpha Psi.
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March 27, 19 80

The Board of Directors
of Delta Sigma Pi

The Central Office
3 3 0 S. Campus Drive

Oxford, OH 45056

D ear Sir:

iJuring the past few months we have noticed on our campus a

new group calling itself Delta Sigma Fraternity. It has
conducted various activities, including a membership drive
and several professional, social, and community service
events. Over thirty business students are apparently
affiliated witli this group.

It is my understanding that Delta Sigma Fraternity is seek

ing chapter status in the International Fraternity of Delta
Sigma Pi. We arc proud of our students who are motivated
to participate in such extra-curricular activities and be
lieve tliat a Delta Sigma 1^ i cliapLer liere would increase the
number of students iavolved in professional activities lead

ing to better learning.

Please be assured that a chapter of Delta Sigma Pi would be
welcome at California State University, Fresno.

Sincerely,
-�^

�

:>

/' . �/'

Gene H. Burton

D 0 a n

�. X ;:�--r:'

J r



March 24, I98O

Mr. Michael J. Tillar
Assistant Executive Director
Delta Signa Pi
330 South Caiapus Avenue
Oxford, OH 45056

Dear Mr. Tillar:

The^ Delta Slgoa Fraternity at California State University, Fresno, has i>ean
very active this spring. The purpose of the fraternity Is to becosMk a chapter
of the international Fraternity of Delta Slgaw Pi.

Thirty-seven aeni>ers are paid and active, all enthusiastic al�out becoming
charter siembers of a chapter of Delta SlgoM PI on this cacnpus. They have patterned
their organization and activities after those of a Delta Signa PI chapter. Including
professional, social, fund-raising, and cosmmlty service activities. There Is a

great deal of dedication and spirit in the group and over three-fourths of then will
be returning next year.

As Delta Sigma Pi faculty, we wish to thank Bill Tatun and Hays Englehart for
their Invaluable aid. With their guidance, the group has arrived at a point vnhere
they �r� ready to begin pledge education and becone a n�M chapter.

Vie request your consideration of Delta Signa Fraternity as the atxt chapter
of Delta Signa PI.

^Ifwerely,

Kelly J.' Black
Professj^ of Quantitative Methods

,��'/

Paul M. Lange, Chatman
Department of Finance i Industry

Gerald L. J<^ttiston, Director
Bureau of Business Research % Service

"^^

Louis D. Volpp / /
Professor of Marketing

KJB:cr



March 28, I98O

The Board Of Directors
International Fraternity Of Delta Sigma Pi
330 South Campus Avenue
Oxford, Ohio ^5056

Dear Sirs,

During the past three months an organizational drive has
happened, the likes of which will never be seen again. I'm
specifically speaking of the Delta Sigma Colony at California
State University, Fresno and their determination to form a

chapter in the International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi.

In less than eight weeks they had grown from seven

interested student leaders of the School of Business to over

thirty-five hard working, conciencious members. They implemented
a truly professional program which consisted of a very fine
speakers program. They have held numerous successful fundraising
activities with many more planned. A community service project
was a complete success. As mentioned before, their recruiting
drive was simply aimazing.

After only a very short time, they have begun operating a

living, breathing chapter, a chapter any fraternity would be

proud to call their own. It is because of this that I highly
recommend that the Delta Sigma Colony of California State

University, Fresno be granted a chapter charter in the

International Fraternity of Delta Sigma Pi.

R. Hays Englehart
District Director
Epsilon Phi 460
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